
 
Paul believes music plays a vital role in the life of the Christ follower, as 
music enables each believer to know the Truth of the God’s Word, praise 
HIS faithfulness and memorize scripture. Furthermore, God’s gift of music 
comfort us in sorrow and affliction, unites the Body of Christ together, and 
brings us closer to Jesus. 
  
Paul grew up in Antioch, IL, the son of two teachers, and has been involved 
in music ministry since his high school years in various denominations in 
Lake & Cook counties, as well as Iowa City, IA and Boston, MA.  
Paul completed his undergraduate work at Wheaton College, Wheaton IL in 
Music & Christian Education and received his Master of Fine Arts in Organ 
Performance at the University of IA. His teachers include Delbert 
Disselhorst, Delores Bruch, Edmund Wright, Gladys Christiansen, Rex D. 
Hicks and Glenda Mossman. 
 
Paul and his wife Jeannette sang together in Wheaton College Concert 
Choir. They have two grown sons whom they home schooled, David and 
Jonathan, who are musicians in their own right, plus two grandsons, 
Rainen and Osher and one “grand dog,” Mozzie.   
 


